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MEMORANDUM

Date: July 27, 2022

To:  Toni Brady, Chief Procurement Officer and\Purchasing Manager
From: Brad Smith, HCUD Senior Project Manager%

CC: Gordon Onderdonk P.E., Director of Utilities

CC: Richard C. Kirby IV P.E., HCUD Engineering Division Manager/é@

Re: Single Source Memo for Verano Subdivision to Wellington Subdivision 8 Inch
Water Main Interconnect

Hernando County Utilities Department (HCUD) is requesting to direct select Deeb
Construction and Development Company to install a new 8-inch water main
interconnect. This interconnect was noted as a critical system need for the Wellington
Subdivision during the current water master plan finalized in 2021. Currently there is a
new Subdivision with permit approval to be constructed between the Wellington and
County Line rd. called Verano. Deeb is familiar with what is being constructed since
they are also the site contractor for Verano. This interconnect will be done during the
current construction which will result in efficiency and cost savings for HCUD. HCUD
has a great working relationship with Deeb and a great amount of confidence the job will
benefit all parties involved. Please see the attached estimate from Deeb. A
Memorandum of Understanding between HCUD and the Wellington has been executed
by both parties.

Brad Smith
Senior Project Manager
D: 352.754.4858



